WCGA BOARD MEETING, OCTOBER 6, 2009
The Furman Golf Club, Greenville SC

IN ATTENDANCE:  Nancy Mayer, Carrel Westlake, Sharon Adrien, Sue Glass, 

Betsey Mitchell, Teddy Stockwell, Vicki DiSantis, Donna Noblitt, Tiffany Priest, Kay Hall, and Marlene Edwards.

President Nancy Mayer called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm. 

She introduced new members Sharon Adrien, Betsey Mitchell, Teddy Stockwell, Carrel Westlake, and Tournament Chairmen, Kay Hall and Marlene Edwards.
Nancy Mayer proposed that in order to present a unified look and to be more recognizable to the membership, board members will be wearing logo shirts at meetings and logo golf shirts at the Championship. Since the board is requiring its members to wear these items, the WCGA will pay the cost one time for each board member. 

A motion was made by Sue Glass and seconded by Donna Noblitt to accept the proposal.

Vote: Motion passed.

Nancy read a letter of resignation from Linda Miller stating an excess of commitments which led to her decision. The board thanked Linda for all her help and will miss her.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
A motion was made by Betsey Mitchell and seconded by Sue Glass to dispense with the reading of the secretary’s minutes. Vote: Motion passed.

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Carrel reported that the 2011 Championship will be held at the Peninsula Club in Cornelius, NC on May 23-26.  It was held there in 2003 and it was a great venue. We will be using name badges and table signs for the board, which she will collect after the meeting and will have them available at the next meeting. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: (See attached) Donna Johnson had sent out a treasurer’s report previous to the meeting. Checking account balance as of August 1, 2009 was $7422.85 with $12941.66 in the Money Market Account. It was noted that the interest on the Money Market Account was low. A motion was made by Carrel Westlake and seconded by Donna Noblitt to ask Donna Johnson to look into a 6 month CD or other account that would yield more interest. Vote: Motion passed.

JUNIOR GIRLS’ REPORT: (See attached junior girls’ reports) Vicki reported that we had 31 girls last year and 39 girls this year. She was encouraged by the increase.  We received a thank you from D. Lerner with the LPGA. Next year’s tournament will again be at Whispering Pines in NC.
TEAM MATCHES 2009 REPORT:  (See attached) Donna commended everyone on playing their best. She complimented Lea Ann on doing an excellent job on purchasing clothing with great discounts. Team hats were donated anonymously. 
Donna would like permission to develop a more interesting team logo comprised of both state flags to be used on clothing, web site, and possibly a banner. She will present a report on costs at the spring meeting.

She passed out a sheet of Guidelines for Carolinas Team which will be placed on the web site after some revisions.  Criteria for choosing team members will be placed on the new web site along with other info that might encourage participation.
The 2010 Team Matches will be held July 19-21 at River Run in Davidson, NC. Since the site of next year’s matches is in a more convenient place, Donna is hoping to field a stronger team.

The board expressed appreciation to Donna on keeping everyone informed on the status of the Carolinas team.

TOURNAMENT ADMINISTRATOR: All tournament info will be on the new web site that Betsey is redesigning. Betsey, Kay, Marlene and Tiffany were given Tournament Guidelines to update and add to from the 2010 tournament. This will be passed down to future Tournament Chairmen as a guide to assist in running the tournament.  The board suggested that the prizes needed to be changed to be suitable for all ages. 
Carrel Westlake presented research on giving gift or bank cards. After a discussion, it was decided that store cards offered a better value than bank cards. Choices will be made on an individual tournament basis. If a pro shop has adequate merchandise for tournament prizes, then pro shop certificates may be given. 

A motion was made by Carrel and seconded by Betsey to give gift cards/certificates to all winners and a keepsake to overall champion, Carolinas, medalist, flight winners, senior, and super senior winners. Vendors will be determined at the spring meeting. 

Vote: Motion passed.

Betsy will put together a list of how many keepsakes are needed and Tiffany will look into possible keepsakes.

TOURNAMENT CHAIRMAN:  Kay reported that we have the Hampton Inn for app. $75 and the Hyatt for app. $108. Caterer, banquet venue and awards luncheon have been set up. Cart fees were lower than expected, so we will pay the customary $20 cart fee per round.  Kay and Marlene will work with Betsey in putting the application brochure together and Tiffany will mail out the info. 

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR:  Tiffany passed out a suggested yardage sheet for the Championship and the board will play the course tomorrow and offer any suggestions on yardage playability to Tiffany. It was suggested that the Carolinas tees be kept under 5400 yards. Tiffany will make the necessary adjustments. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Betsey gave a presentation on the redesigned web site. The new look will be easier to navigate, more colorful and professional looking. The goal is to encourage visitors to browse the site and to increase participation, and to be a source for all WCGA information and events. Nancy gave a breakdown on current web site costs along with projected cost for maintaining a redesigned web site.  (See attached)

A motion was made by Tiffany and seconded by Carrel to have Betsey continue developing the new site and to have it up and running ASAP. Vote: Motion passed.
D & O INSURANCE: Sue Glass presented figures on having blanket liability insurance for the board. 

A motion was made by Donna and seconded by Teddy to accept the recommendations of C. Furnil to obtain a $1 million policy from Philadelphia Insurance Company for $663 a year. Vote: Motion passed.
BUDGET FOR 2010:  Vicki presented a proposed budget for 2010 based on percentages instead of fixed amounts since income varies from year to year. (See attached)
A motion was made by Vicki and seconded by Sue to accept the 2010 budget proposal. 

Vote: Motion passed.

PLAYER BEHAVIOR:  The issue of drinking at tournaments was brought to the board’s attention. After a discussion, it was decided to continue with our current policy on behavior. Tiffany will give Betsey a copy of the wording used in the CGA conduct policy that we can adapt for our Tournament brochure.

NEW BUSINESS: A motion was made by Teddy and seconded by Donna to change the time of the Annual Business Meeting to 6 pm. which will be before the cocktail hour and dinner. Vote: Motion passed.

Nancy read a letter from William Clement, Chairman-Fund Development for the US Girls’ Junior Championship, requesting a donation for the event to be held at The Country Club of North Carolina, July 19. A motion was made by Vicki and seconded by Donna to send $500 from the WCGA. Vote: Motion passed.
A discussion was held concerning raising the entry fee for the Championship since other events are priced higher. A motion was made by Donna and seconded by Vicki to increase the fee to $165.  Vote: Motion passed. This year $65 will be made out to Furman and $100 to the WCGA.

A discussion was held on how to increase club membership. Betsey will work on a letter stressing that we are a volunteer Women’s organization and listing events that we hold each year.

NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting will be held on April 6/7 at Furman.  Backup date will be April 13/14.

Meeting adjourned at 4:35pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Adrien, Secretary
